
Regular Meeting          City Hall        Wednesday August 21, 2024     7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Village Board opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. The Village Trustees present were as follow: Roy Dean Dickey, Natalie Krause, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman and Bryan Bingel.

Visitors present were Terry Bruckert-Village Attorney, Charlie Heyl-Building & Zoning, Jerry Cross, Courtney Dagner, Chad Easton-Village Administrator, Theresa Holloway and Mike Trotter-County Journal.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to accept the minutes of the previous meeting. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Roy Dean to accept the Village Financial Reports as presented. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

Trustee Bryan Bingel read a letter from the Attorney General regarding a request for review letter turned in by John Dagner regarding an alleged Open Meetings Act violation at the June 3, 2024, meeting. The Attorney General found that No violation was made, and no further action is warranted in this matter.

Roy Dean reported that oil and chat will be done in September.

Natalie had no report.

Todd had no report.

Chris reported that the batting cages at White Oak Ball Diamond have been broken into again. Cameras are needed to see who is causing the damage. Chris does not think that anyone is staying inside the batting cages he just thinks it could be kids doing the damage. Jerry Cross let Chris know that there is a field drag that needs to be put away. Chris said that the Coal Festival did good, but the Legion has not had a meeting yet to see how they did.

Bryan reported that the Police Force is struggling but Chief Jackson is putting his heart and soul into the job.


The following permit was approved by Charlie Heyl: Mike Marler a 11’ X 20” portable shed at 517 S. Main, Neal’s Heating & Cooling a 4’ X 8’ illuminated wall mount at 955 N. Main St., Neal’s Heating & Cooling an 8’6” X 5’6” masonry sign at 955 N. Main St. and Robert Hahn a 35’ X 18’ carport at 425 Green Rd.

Chad reported that the Police funding was raised so the problem isn’t funding but finding Officers. The Village won the bid for property located at 500 N. Main St. Chad asked the board if they would like board to decide if they want to proceed with the Straight Up Solar Project. The signed agreement was a Community Solar Project designed to give back to the community and now the company is asking for letters from Organizations saying they will support the project. This was originally not in the proposal. Bryan says that if the project will have no energy benefit, then he is opposed. Laura is also opposed. Todd is against solar panels being placed on farm ground. The $50,000.00 per year they were going to pay the Village will not be much money in years down the road. Waste Management agreement with Opal is at a stalemate. We currently get 10% in Host fees. MFT date is September 10. Justin has prep work that needs done and needs 3 weeks to complete. School sidewalk is finished but there are issues going into the alley. Chad spoke with Volkert and Hamilton St. needs to be feathered out to make the alley the same height as the road. Alley needs oiled and chipped. The State is rehabbing schools instead of building new due to no State funding for moderate to low-income communities. All AED’s expiration dates were checked except for the Township Building. All are good till 2027. The 2 in the Police Department were expired and the new pads will cost $80.00 each. The Village will keep our 3 Storm Sirens and purchase one for the Rec Area. The sidewalks in front of Main St. need finished. They were over budget when they were originally installed due to the basement roof being directly under the sidewalk. They will be handicapp all the way to the Food Pantry. Chad spoke with Gary Bollmeier about getting into the building to renovate. A break room needs to be added, water lines need to be ran, heating and cooling need to be put in, trees need to be cleared, and the fence need to be extended. The property must be available to the Fire Department within 6 months of them moving in. St. Clair county was awarded $30 million from the 2022 Flood Disaster Recovery. Village of Marissa asked for $2 million to purchase Bollmeier property for a retention pond. The deadline to resubmit an application is October 16, 2024. Ditches by Sandy Hahn’s were cleaned out and new culverts were put in. The road by Green Diamond is open again. Waste Management is fixing the few issues they had with the roads. Stumps at the North Park were looked at. Chad reminded everyone that his term as Village Administrator is over on September 1, 2024. The board will need to decide about the position. If they choose not to rehire him, he will help with the transition. He let the board know that he doesn’t rely on the job for money, and no hard feelings will be had if they decide to not rehire. There are still a few projects that need to be finished. Chad went over a list of all the projects that were completed under his year as the Village Administrator.

Old Business:
Larry who was making the Bob Heil sign called and can longer make the sign. He did give the name of another company to call. The new company name will be passed on to Pam Welshans.
A packet was passed out to all board members of the Ordinances that were gone over with the Ordinance committee. Laura asked everyone to look them over and give her dates they are available for a special meeting.

New Business:
A motion was made by Laura and seconded by Natalie to approve the New Athens Knights of Columbus to hold a Tootsie Roll drive for the mentally disabled at the 4-way stop September 13, 2024, from 8am-6pm and on September 14, 2024, from 8am-2pm. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to approve the Masonic Lodge a paper drive on September 20, 2024, from 3pm-6pm at the 4-way stop. They sell newspaper. Bryan asked if all insurance was on order. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Roy Dean to approve Ordinance #2024-07/ an ordinance amending sections 1-2-2, and 1-2-13(A) and 1-2-13(B) of the Village Code. This code amends the 2nd meeting of the month being held on a Wednesday instead of a Monday, deletes the section that says you must be placed on the agenda to speak and changes the time for citizens to speak from 5 minutes to 3 minutes. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.


A motion was made by Todd and seconded by Chris to approve Ordinance #2024-08-an ordinance authorizing the purchase of Real Estate owned by Charity J Fuehne. The property is located at 500 N. Main St. and our bid for $60,000.00 was accepted. Closing will be in about 3 weeks. Chris noted that one ordinance said Village President and the other said Mayor. Terry said he will fix so they both say Village President. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to approve an additional location for Neal’s Heating & Cooling at 955 N. Main St. Bryan said the new building looks amazing and is a major improvement in the Business District. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to approve moving the September 2, 2024, meeting to Tuesday September 3, 2024, due to the Holiday. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Roy Dean to enter Executive session at 7:46pm for 2C11/Probable or imminent litigation and for Personnel. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Todd to enter regular session at 8:25pm. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 


A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Todd to adjourn at 8:26 pm with no further business to discuss. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.














